
Dear family, friends and followers,   

As  you  are  aware,  we  have  started   a  new program.     A  nice   
program  in   which  we  can   supply    a    warm   meal   to     nine  

elderly   people.  It was  a  bit 
strange for them at first,  but 
they are now   liking  it  when  
we come  by  with  the  food.   
They  appreciate   the   meals 
and   find   them    tasty   and 
some    are     really     looking 
forward to the  arrival of  the 
next meal.        Cornelia,   the    
cook,   enjoys   doing   it   and 
has  been  on  the  road  with 
us   to deliver the  meals  and   
was  impressed  and     found      
it  special   that she was part 
in this.  With   two   elderly   it    is  sometimes  a challenge to go by, 
as  they  live quite  remote  and when it rains it is  impossible to get 
there by car.  Then  all  what is left is to go by feet.   Gert, our  loyal 
volunteer  who  helps   us 
now  for  the  third   year, 

has  been  there  several  times  now.       Through  wind    and 
weather and he  enjoys  to  see  the  happy faces     he  comes  
along and brings    the meals.  We   are  grateful  for  Gert and 
his  friend  Hafid for the help  they offer. It feels as  a  blessing  

of God and  we  are  grateful 
to Him.          At this moment  
Gert is busy in the vegetable  
garden and you know where 
he gets his motivation ?
Right.        With the thoughts  
that   we  can    even    more  
people feed  in future.     

 

 We pray for a  good  harvest. 
Are you praying with us? 

 

 

 Thank you for your support and gift! 
 

Cu salut, Dumnezeu sa va binecuvânteze 

 

 
 


